MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, April 6, 2017
Courtyard by Marriott
Cromwell, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong, Peter Brown, Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Danielle Forko (by written proxy), Ebony Gladding, Amy Giovannucci (by written proxy), Asia Hutchins, Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Polly Marston (for Joette Katz), Keith Martin, Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Patrick O’Hara (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo (by written proxy), Nieka Thompson, Tiffany Wynn (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
DebraLee Hovey, Kevin Kane, Silvia Rodriguez
Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Laura Downs

Morrison Downs Associates, Inc.

Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Ronald Sabatelli

University of Connecticut
Introductions and Welcome to New Members (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:39 p.m.  Members introduced themselves including two new members—Ms. Asia Hutchins who is a student at the University of New Haven, and Ms. Nieka Thompson who is an attorney with Connecticut Legal Services in Waterbury.
Minutes of the March 9, 2017 Meeting (II)
The minutes of the March 9, 2017 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on Funds Allocation Sheets (III)

Ms. Valerie LaMotte distributed updated sheets and went over each line item.

School Attendance Model Kindergarten Program Evaluation (IV)
Ms. LaMotte introduced Professor Ronald Sabatelli from the University of Connecticut who is the principal investigator for the evaluation of the School Attendance Model Kindergarten Program.  Mr. Sabatelli presented preliminary findings on the evaluation of the program that were generally not positive, and suggested that more detailed analyses might show better results by taking into account which schools were able to implement the model with fidelity.
Discussion and Action on 2017/2018 School Attendance Program (V)

Ms. LaMotte introduced Ms. Laura Downs who does consulting work on behalf of Attendance Works!  Ms. Downs discussed what factors are known to improve attendance including school attendance teams led by the school principal with ready access to attendance data.  These factors were part of the kindergarten model.  After considerable discussion of the difficulty of determining whether schools are ready for the model, whether schools already implement the model leading to supplanting of federal funds, of how to select schools for funding and the relationship of this funding to other priorities of the JJAC, members declined to approve a School Attendance Program for 2017/2018.
Action on Connecticut’s Application under the 2017 Title II Formula Grants Program (VI)
Ms. LaMotte presented the draft application under the 2017 Title II Formula Grants Program and the JJAC voted unanimously to support that application.
Update on Police and Youth Program Technical Assistance Session (VII)
The Police and Youth Program Technical Assistance Session was postponed due to bad weather from March 15 to March 29.  Twenty people from 14 municipalities attended the session, which was presented by Ms. LaMotte and Ms. Deborah Stewart, a youth leadership development specialist.  Grant applications are due April 12, 2017 and recommendations for funding from the Subcommittee on Police Training’s Grants Review Team will come before the JJAC at its May meeting.  Four JJAC members volunteered to sit on the review team.
Other Business (VIII)
Ms. LaMotte informed members that the Coalition for Juvenile Justice’s National Conference will be held June 14 – 17 in Washington, DC.  The JJAC can reimburse members to attend, and particularly new members might be interested in attending.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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